Town of Frankfort Plan Commission

2/11/2013 Minutes

 
The Town of Frankfort Plan Commission held its 81st meeting February 11, 2013. Commission Chair Dwight Jelle called the meeting to order at 6:05 p.m. 

 

Present were Dwight Jelle, Bryce Black, Donna Gates,  Don Gisch, Tina Bee, Michael Krajniak, and Maureen Manore.
Also present were Micheal Robert and Geoffrey Black.
 

1. Minutes from previous meetings

Bryce Black made a motion to accept the January 7, 2013 minutes as submitted. Donna Gates seconded.  The vote was unanimous to approve.

 

2. Citizens’ Concerns

Micheal Roberts asked if the Plan Commission had any information concerning item #8 of the Town Board agenda for February 12th.  The agenda item was to “Discuss/Action – Petition to Pepin County for Zoning”.  He said that he had not seen this on any Plan Commission agenda and that land use issues should come through the Plan Commission first.  He was concerned that the Town wanted to go to zoning through the county and wanted to know if the Plan Commission was still working on town zoning.  Bryce Black explained that the state statutes require that the towns in counties without comprehensive zoning ask the county to provide zoning and then if they don’t the town can provide its own zoning.  Maureen Manore said that the petition was written in such a way that the county could waive the one year waiting time.
Geoffrey Black addressed the minimum lot sizes of the districts.  He said that farming is becoming trendy and that it can be done on small acreage.  The Ag-Residential minimum of 20 acres may deter younger people that can’t afford that much land and that the Plan Commission may want to consider 10 or 15 acres.
Michael Krajniak wanted to know if the Bechel Mine needs to have an air monitor.  Bryce Black replied that they were not required to have one off site.
3. Report on Other Meetings Attended
There was an All Towns meeting held on January 28th.  The topics discussed were Licensing Ordinances and Zoning Ordinances.
Donna Gates attended a Frac Sand Forum presented by the Buffalo County Defenders in Mondovi at the Marten Building on February 2nd.  She learned there that one diesel truck equals twenty-two cars on the road, that the newer diesel trucks are better than the older ones for pollution control, that it was important to consider the size of the stockpile and the setback from houses.  If possible the Board of Adjustment should have a lawyer as a member.
Bryce Black attended a meeting on January 21st in Menomonie to discuss the Fine Materials Plan structure.  Attending this meeting were Bryce Black, Gwen Kuchevar, Dan Fedderly (representing the Town), Dwight Jelle, Chase Cummings (representing the County) and Brian Nodolf, Daniel Spirn, Cy Ingram and Kevin Accola.   The sand mine representatives claimed that there is only 20% of waste materials from the mined sand and of that only 7% would be returned.  Ingram and Accola believe that they can demonstrate that within a few days of exposure to sunlight and air the levels of acrylamide will be below detectable levels.  Bryce Black would like to see the testing done several times in different seasons to demonstrate replicability.  He would also like to have a third party approved by the Town do the testing. There will be another meeting in Menomonie on February 15th.  
4. Report on Comprehensive Plan Update
The Comprehensive Plan Committee held a meeting on January 15th and February 7th.  The Comprehensive Plan chapters 8 and 9 were worked on in January and chapters 11 and 12 were worked on in February.   The Committee decided that the Comprehensive Plan is ready for review by the full Plan Commission.  The Commission discussed dates and decided on February 21st and will ask the Town Board to attend in a joint meeting.
5. Work on Zoning Ordinance 
The Plan Commission discussed the Condition Use Application , the need for a fee schedule, the bonds listed in the Sign section, Performance Standards, Board of Adjustment membership and the Nonmetallic Mine section.  There was also discussion about items on page 33(I), 31(Bii), 28(1), and page 22(4d).
6. Upcoming meetings/Future Agenda Items
The next regular monthly Town Board meeting will be Tuesday, March 12, 2013 at 7:30 pm   and the Town Board/Plan Commission joint meeting to review the Comprehensive Plan will meet on Thursday, February 21st  at 7:30 pm.  The next regular Plan Commission meeting will be on Monday, March 11th at 6:00 pm. 
Agenda items for the next meeting will cover: Minutes from the Previous Meeting; Citizens Concerns; Report on Meetings Attended; Zoning Ordinance.

7. Adjournment

Bryce Black moved to adjourn the meeting.  Tina Bee seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:50 pm.

 Maureen Manore, Recording Secretary

